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President’s Message —
Lee Ann Powell, MEMC President

To the memory nothing is ever really lost.
-Eudora Welty

Greetings and welcome to the beginning
of the MFMC 2007-2008 Club year!

As | write my first column as your
president, it is raining for the first time in
several weeks. What music the rain is to my
ears (and the fish that live in the pond at my
home)!

This past MFMC year has been filled
with wonderful events, such as the 2007
Annual Convention in Madison. Bravissimo!
and many thanks to District IV for all of the
planning and hard work that went into the
Annual Convention. St. Francis of Assisi
Catholic Church was the perfect venue for
this musical weekend. We were delighted
to have Lana Bailey, president-elect of the
National Federation of Music Clubs, as our
guest. The Knights of Columbus provided
delicious meals and excellent service at
the banquet and luncheon. 1 look forward
to seeing all of you at the 2008 Annual
Convention, which will be held April 25
and 26 in Belzoni, with District V as our
host. Elizabeth Paris, NFMC immediate past
president, will be our National Guest.

Lee Ann and Tim Powell

The 2007 Fall Session, held in Jackson
at the Belhaven College Center for the
Arts, August 25, was a great way to kick off
the MFMC 2007-2008 Club Year. Special
thanks to the MacDowell Music Club of
Jackson for serving as our host and to all
of you that volunteered your time to help
make the day a success. Over 35 members
from local Mississippi Federated Music
Clubs were in attendance and enjoyed
musical programs by baritone James Martin
and accompanist David O’Steen as well as
violinist Vince Massimino and accompanist
Carolina  Whitfield-Smith. Door prizes
were provided by Mary Lea MacGregor of

MacDowell Music Club, Carolyn Sturdivant
of Greenwood Matinee Musicale, and the
Mississippi Symphony  Orchestra. Lucky
winners took home hand-painted porcelain
keepsake boxes, a handmade wooden
keepsake box with glass inlay and two
tickets to the opening concert of the MSO'’s
Bravo! Series. | hope to see more of you at
the 2008 Fall Session.

I am looking forward to the coming year
and the opportunities that it will bring to
Celebrate and Enjoy Life with Music. | look
forward to greeting old friends and meeting
new friends at the Corinth Music Club,
Canton Music Study Club, Greenwood
Matinee Musicale and MacDowell Music
Club of Jackson, as your invited guest in the
coming weeks. Great musical things are
happening in the Magnolia State and across
the USA and I look forward to sharing them
with each of you!

As you all begin to plan your club years,
remember to take advantage of all of the
opportunities that membership in the
MFMC and NFMC offer. From Junior Clubs
to Student Auditions to Senior Clubs to
Festivals, there is something for everyone!

Best wishes to all of you for a happy and
successful year.

Musically yours,
Lee Ann Powell

National Board Report

Music, Mountains and More was the theme
of the NFMC Biennial Convention in Salt Lake
City, Utah, on June 24-July 1 at the downtown
Radisson Hotel. Salt Lake City is in a valley
surrounded by the Wasach Mountains. The hotel
was within walking distance to Temple Square
complex of beautiful Morman Church buildings.
We attended with husband Malcolm and State
President Jo Orr of Tupelo.

The music was as majestic as the surrounding
mountains. An evening concert featured the music
of Dr. Crawford Gates, renowned composer
and symphony orchestra conductor. Dr. Gates
conducted the Utah Brass Choir. The Sterling
Singers performed his choral compositions
and a premiere performance of Piano Sonata
(inspired by the Seasons, op. 112) by Dr. Gates
was presented. The Sonata was commissioned
for this NFMC Biennial Convention by President
Elizabeth Paris and will be published. The
program was recorded and available on CD. Dr.
Gates received an NFMC Citation and standing
ovation. He enthusiastically greeted everyone at

By Beth McAuley |

Southeastern Regional |
Vice President and |
Mississippi Board |
Representative to NFMC

the reception following the concert.

The 2007 Young Artist Auditions were held.
Joo Young Oh was winner in violin; Nathan
Knutson, piano; and Jesse Blum Berg, man’s voice.
Winners were presented in concert. These artists
will be available for performances at reasonable
fees through NFMC Artist Presentations Chairman
Terry Blair, Missouri. YA fees are $300 plus
lodging and travel expenses. Mississippi is proud
that Amanda Smith from Jackson was a finalist
in the violin audition. Amanda has performed at
NFMC and MFMC meetings and is studying in
Michigan.

President Jo Orr gave an outstanding state

report to the assembly and thanked the FAMA
committee for the monetary help for coastal
music teachers who were affected by Hurricane
Katrina. Jo was elegant as she marched in the
Parade of Presidents at the banquet in their
honor on Saturday night.

New officers were elected at the Biennial
Convention board meeting. Lana Bailey from
Woodbridge, Virginia, is President of NFMC.
Elizabeth Paris from Owensboro, Kentucky, is
the retiring Past President. Both are from the
Southeastern Region and are very dedicated
leaders and piano teachers. Dr. Mabry Miller
from Alabama completed a great 4-year term as
Vice President of the Southeastern Region. How
honored we were to be elected Vice President
of the Southeastern Region and appreciate the
confidence of the NFMC board. We pledge
to work hard. Barbara Hildebrand, former
Mississippian who resides in Tennessee, was
re-elected Treasurer. The 1st Vice President is
Carolyn Nelson from North Dakota. Carolyn is

Continued to Page 4
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Mississippi Federation of Music Clubs 2007-2009 Officers

President

Lee Ann Powell

364 Ludlow Road
Lena, MS 39094
601.654.3360
leepowell1@aol.com

Vice President

Ben Orr

1310 Lawhon Drive
Tupelo, MS 38804.1861
662.322.3567
benorr131@comcast.net

Recording Secretary
Donna Janzen

P.O. Box 420

Corinth, MS 38835
662.462.7388
djanzen@frontiernet.net

Treasurer

Cecil Fox, Jr.

P.O. Box 534
Canton, MS 39046
601.898.3044
ccolefox@aol.com

Parliamentarian
Ruth E. Smith

1315 Simwood Place
Jackson, MS 39211
601.981.0011
ruthesmith1@aol.com

Vice President, District |
Vacant

Vice President, District 11
Terri Donald

10011 BIA 0231
Philadelphia, MS 38350
601.650.0093 (Home)
601.416.4019 (Cell)

Vice President, District 11l
Vacant

Vice President, District IV
Debbie Barnes

3007 Tidewater Circle
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.3697

Vice President, District V
Carolyn Sturdivant

P.O. Box 86

Minter City, MS 38944
662.658.3325
cps47@bellsouth.net @

Vice President, District VI
Dr. Jerri Lamar Kantack
1222 Clayton Avenue
Tupelo, MS 38804 @
662.841.1585

jkantack@bmc.edu

NATIONAL FEDERATION OF MUSIC CLUBS 2007-2009
OFFICERS AND CHAIRMEN

J

Email: Carolelangley2@sbcglobal.net

Email: bharmonyhall@comcast.net ﬂ

President
Lana M. Bailey (Mrs. Zuille)
3686 Russell Rd.

Woodbridge VA 22192-4912

Phone/fax: 703.590.4650
Email: ZBLB@Verizon.net

Vice President

Carolyn Nelson (Mrs. Gilbert)

1 2nd Street South #5-402
Fargo, ND 58103
Phone: 701.235.5161

Email: cnelson@nelsonnotes.com

Recording Secretary
Carol Langley (Mrs. Duane)
1203 Whispering Pines Ct.
St. Louis, MO 63146-4541

Phone: 314.878.2193

Treasurer

Barbara Hildebrand (Mrs. William)

3034 Smith Lane
Franklin, TN 37069-6108
Phone/fax:615.791.6098

Vice President of Southeastern Region
Beth McAuley (Mrs. Malcolm)
2335 Mt. Vernon Rd.
Tupelo, MS 38804
Phone: 662.844.1304
Email: mdbrmcauley@comcast.net

Council of State Presidents Chairman
Starla Blair (Mrs. Terry)
902 E. Gaslight Dr.
Springfield, MO 65810
Phone: 417.887.1207
Email: tbwr1@swbell.net

MFMC members serving
The National Federation of Music Clubs

Executive Committee:
Beth McAuley

Ellis Duo Piano
Competition Committee:

Ruth Smith, Beth McAuley,
Frances Nelson

NFMC Photography Chairman:

Frances Nelson

NFMC Policy
Resolutions Committee:
Frances Nelson

NATIONAL FEDERATION
OF MUSIC CLUBS
2007-2008 MISSISSIPPI ROSTER

American Music Division

Parade of American Music Chairman
Mrs. James E. (Sarah) Mullen
4025 Hanging Moss Drive
Jackson, MS 39206
601.366.1527
s.mullen@att.net

American Women Composers Chairman
Mrs. James E. (Sarah) Mullen
4025 Hanging Moss Drive
Jackson, MS 39206
601.366.1527
s.mullen@att.net

Arts Division

Chamber Music Chairman
Carolyn Sturdivant
P.O. Box 86
Minter City, MS 38944
662.658.3325
cps47@bellsouth.net

Crusade for Strings Chairman
Carolyn Sturdivant
P.O. Box 86
Minter City, MS 38944
662.658.3325

cps47@bellsouth.net

Folk Music Chairman
Miss Terri Donald
10011 BIA 0231
Philadelphia, MS 39350
601.650.0093 (home) 601.416.4019 (cell)
tdonald@neshoba.k12.ms.us

International Music Relations Chairman
Mrs. Harold (DeLeslyn) Fleming
218 East President Street
Greenwood, MS 38930
662.453.4749

Music in Poetry Chairman
Mrs. Bryan (Pat) Calder
102 Church Road
Magee, MS 39111
601.849.2758
bpcalder@bellsouth.net

Music Service in
Community/Choral Music Chairman
VACANT

Music in Schools and Colleges Chairman
Dr. Lawrence Goldman
1207 Wright Street
Greenwood, MS 38930
662.453.2852

Igoldman@allmail.net

Hymn of the Month Chairman
Mrs. James (Frances) Nelson
261 Northbay Drive
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.7787
fnelson1@comcast.net

Music Outreach Chairman
VACANT

Sacred Music Chairman
Mrs. Toby (Jennie) Trowbridge
219 Cedar Hill Road
Flora, MS 39071
601.856.3210
trowbridgejr@bellsouth.net
Continued on page 3
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National Music Week Chairman
Mrs. Malcolm (Beth) McAuley
2335 Mt. Vernon Road
Tupelo, MS 38804
662.844.1304
mdbrmcauley@comcast.net

National Music Week Essay Contest Chairman
VACANT

Opera Chairman
Betty Turner
405 East Jackson Street
Belzoni, MS 39038
662.247.3152
hturner@telepak.net

Finance Division
Insignia Chairman
Mrs. R.B. (Sarah) Flanagan
P.O. Box 396
Madison, MS 39130
601.856.2572

Memorial and Recognition Chairman
Mrs. Clyde (Josephine) Bryan
225 Park Lane Place
Jackson, MS 39211
601.956.7482

Past Presidents Assembly Chairman
Dr. Darwin Brooks
115 Locust Hill Road
Belden, MS 38826
662.842.0673
dbrooks@network.one.com

Public Relations Division

Public Relations Chairman
Patricia Breeland
147 Chantilly Drive
Madison, MS 39110
601.605.4964
patriciabreeland@aol.com

Competitions and Awards Division

Competitions and Awards Chairman
Mrs. James H. (Ann) Fox, Jr.
472 Dinkins Street
Canton, MS 39046
601.859.1981

Summer Music Centers Awards Chairman
Mrs. James H. (Ann) Fox, Jr.
472 Dinkins Street
Canton, MS 39046
601.859.1981

Young Artist Chairman
Mrs. James (Frances) Nelson
261 Northbay Drive
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.7787
fnelson1@comcast.net

Membership and Education Division

Membership Extension Chairman
Mrs. Clyde (Josephine) Bryan
225 Park Lane Place
Jackson, MS 39211
601.956.7482

Sr. Club Reporting and Evaluation Chairman
Doty Jones
602 Nicholson
Greenwood, MS 38930
662.453.9141

Yearbook/Achievement Record
Jennifer Counihan
50 Scarlet Drive
Columbus, MS 39705
662.328.7229

Student/Collegiate Division

Student/Collegiate Auditions Chairman
Mrs. Ben (Jo) Orr
1310 Lawhon Drive
Tupelo, MS 38804.1861
662.255.1593
benorr1310@comcast.net

Junior Division
Junior Counselor
Susan Walker
115 Country Hills Drive
Terry, MS 39170
601.372.0421 (home)
601.896.3152 (cell)
swpianist@aol.com

Club Record/Achievement Record Chairman
Helen Reed
103 Laura Lane
Clinton, MS 39056
601.925.1899

Festival Chairman
Mrs. Harold (Mary Jo) Dacus
545 South Kathy Circle
Canton, MS 39046
601.859.2386
hdacus@bellsouth.net

District I Festival Chairman
Mrs. Eloise Crossley
37 Forest Glen
Columbus, MS 39705
662.328.3349

District I Festival Co.Chairman
Mrs. Marilyn Fields
2602 Puckett Parkway
Columbus, MS 39705
662.329.3485
mfields@heritagepatriots.com

District Il A Festival Chairman
Mrs. Sue Lewis
529 Henley Avenue
Philadelphia, MS 39350
601.656.1392

District 1l B Festival Chairman
Mrs. Charlotte Mason
4928 6th Place
Meridian, MS 39305
601.483.2835

District 111 Festival Chairman
Mrs. Anne Kathryn DeViney
620 Walnut Street
Hattiesburg, MS 39401
601.606.5685
akdeviney@hotmail.com

District IV A Festival Chairman
Mrs. Mary Jo Dacus
545 S. Kathy Circle
Canton, MS 39046
601.859.2386
hdacus@bellsouth.net

District IV B Festival Chairman
Miss Carolina Whitfield.Smith
2349 Wild Valley Drive
Jackson, MS 39211.6222
601.981.0819
carolina@whitfield.smith.com

District V Festival Chairman
Mrs. Betty Turner
405 East Jackson Street
Belzoni, MS 39038
662.247.3152
hturner@telepak.net

District VI A & B Festival Chairman
Mrs. Sandy Coutoumanos
102 Hinton Circle
Tupelo, MS 38801
662.840.2200
sandycoutoumanos@msn.com

District VI C Festival Chairman
Mrs. Ginger Stockton
6612 N. Shiloh Road
Corinth, MS 38834
662.287.7344 (home)
662.286.2821 (work)

gingers@elw.com

District VIII Festival Chairman
Mrs. Vicki Heidingsfelder
211 E. 3rd Street
P.O. Box 303
Long Beach, MS 39560
228.547.8261
beach1652@cableone.net

Festival Cup Chairman
VACANT

Festival Improvisation Chairman
Mrs. Edward Y. (Annette) Joe
620 Wendover Drive
Ridgeland, MS 39157
601.853.6867
edwardjoe@bellsouth.net

Junior Composers Chairman
Mrs. Edward Y. (Annette) Joe
620 Wendover Drive
Ridgeland, MS 39157
601.853.6867
edwardjoe@bellsouth.net

Lynn Freeman Olson
Composition Awards Chairman
Mrs. Edward Y. (Annette) Joe
620 Wendover Drive
Ridgeland, MS 39157
601.853.6867
edwardjoe@bellsouth.net

Dance Chairman
Vixi Shaw
414 Lee Avenue
Crystal Springs, MS 39059
601.405.7130
pixivix@aol.com

Junior Music in Poetry Award Chairman
Mrs. Bryan (Pat) Calder
102 Church Road
Magee, MS 39111
601.849.2758
bpcalder@bellsouth.net

Music for the Blind Chairman
Cissa Richardson
266 Geneva Blvd.
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.6552
narcissaZ777@comcast.net

Administration Division

Arts Advocacy Chairman
Mrs. James (Frances) Nelson
261 Northbay Drive
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.7787
fnelson1@comcast.net

Historian
Mr. Harold Dacus
545 South Kathy Circle
Canton, MS 39046
601.859.2386
hdacus@bellsouth.net
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Rita Wise

230 Allendale Road
Silver City, MS 39166
662.836.5480

Jennifer Lariviere
437 Longwood Trail
Madison, MS 39110
601.856.0898
jlari@bellsouth.net

COLUMBUS MUSIC
STUDY CLUB

Jean Crowder
806.19th Ave N.
Columbus, MS 39701
662.328.9418
in806@bellsouth.net

CORINTH MUSIC CLUB
Mary Dale Cranford
3215 N. Polk Street
Corinth, MS 38834
662.287.1008 (home)
662.287.8489 (fax)
dalecran@tsixroads.com

HATTIESBURG MUSIC
TEACHERS LEAGUE
Jan Mesrobian

221 East Lakeside Drive
Hattiesburg, MS 39402
601.268.0806

LYDIAN MUSIC CLUB
Mrs. Glenda Richardson
323 King Avenue
Philadelphia, MS 39350
601.656.6671 (home)
601.416.9096 (cell)

Jd

CANTON MUSIC STUDY CLUB

Mississippi Federation ﬂ
Club Presidents 2007-2008

BELZONI MUSIC LOVERS CLUB

MACDOWELL MUSIC CLUB
OF CRYSTAL SPRINGS
Bettye B. Sledge

107 Laverne Street

Crystal Springs, MS 39059
601.892.5510 (home)
601.954.4262 (cell)
jamesljrsledge@bellsouth.net

MACDOWELL MUSIC CLUB
OF JACKSON

Carolina Whitfield.Smith
2349 Wild Valley Drive
Jackson, MS 39211
601.981.0819
carolina@whitfield.smith.com

MATINEE MUSICALE
Carolyn Sturdivant

P.O. Box 86

Minter City, MS 38944
662.658.3325
cps47@bellsouth.net

_ﬂﬂ
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MOUNT OLIVE MUSIC
LOVERS’ CLUB

Larke Powell

106 N. Main Street
Mount Olive, MS 39119
601.797.4994 (home)
601.733.2242 (work)

SINFONIA MUSIC CLUB
Dr. Geraldine R. Roberts
2380 SCR 503

Raleigh, MS 39153
601.269.3391
groberts@bayspringstel.net

TUPELO FORTNIGHTLY

Jerri Lamar Kantack

1222 Clayton Avenue

Tupelo, MS 38804
662.841.1585 (home)
662.685.4771 ext. 163 (office)
jkantack@bmc.edu
jkantack@yahoo.com
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'] Board Report

Continued from Page 1

also a state senator from North Dakota. Carole Langley
from Missouri is the Recording Secretary. She created
many of the NFMC Public Relations Public Service
Announcements that you should be using. Itis a privilege
to serve on the NFMC Executive Committee with this
slate of fine officers. We thank MFMC members for their
support and encouragement to run for this office. We
will do our very best to represent you well.

As your SE Region Vice President, we will plan
Brevard Federation Weekend meetings, serve on the
Brevard Music Center Board as NFMC officer, plan
the regional luncheon at national meetings, conduct
the southeastern regional biennial student/collegiate
auditions, and visit states.

We attended the Junior Division workshop led by
Chairman Sandra Preyez. The new Festival Bulletins are
out and students and teachers are excited to see the new
repertoire. On page 1, sentence 1, ADD “not” after the
word “have.” Also, the form JR 3-7 to delete the $1.25
from the form and will leave a space for the amount to
be sent. There is also a new student/collegiate handbook
available from Headquarters (#NE4-4).

President Lana Bailey emphasized how important
mentors are to students and performers. She stressed this
in her talk at the MFMC Convention banquet last spring.
She presented an idea to the Board and it was approved
to establish and create a VIP list honoring mentors by
members contributing $50 for each person they wish to
honor. A list of honorary members will be publicized in
the Music Clubs Magazine and Jr. Keynotes. This is an
initiative to support the Endowment awards.

The Board approved to have a committee look
into selling the NFMC Headquarters historic mansion
in Indianapolis and relocate the office to a more user-
friendly facility. The repairs and upkeep were too
costly and the building does not lend itself to the office
needs. Careful study and consideration is going into this
endeavor.

The NFMC Roster (directory) will no longer appear
in the Music Clubs Magazine. This is because of the
cost. There will be a CD created and orders will need to
be placed at Headquarters. There will be printed ones
available for purchase.

We thank Jo Orr for chairing The NFMC SE Region
Brevard Federation Weekend at the music center in
North Carolina. She was accompanied by husband Ben,
Cecil Fox, Jr., and Betty Malone from MFMC. Jo sang
a beautiful aria, accompanied by Ben, at the Saturday
night banquet. We couldn’t have made it without the
help of husband Malcolm and our very special angel
sister Jimmie Walker from Dyersburg who organized
decorations and flowers for each event. Jimmie and Cecil
Fox designed spectacular arrangements. The Mississippi
Queen Riverboat cruise was a real adventure. Thank all
of the clubs and individuals who contributed money.

The 2008 National Fall Session will be held in
Denver, Colorado, on August 5-11. The 2009 Biennial
Convention will be in Orlando, Florida, on June 1-9.
Brevard Federation Weekend will be hosted by Florida
on July 18-20, 2008.

We thank Jo Orr for leading MFMC these past two
years. As State President, she brought new visions to
the organization. She and husband Ben have made a
great team, and we appreciate his generosity of time
and talents. We ask that you continue these good things
as President Lee Ann Powell leads us to “Celebrate and
enjoy life with music.”
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Brevard Federation Weekend Report

By Jo M. Orr,

Immediate Past President MFMC

The NFMC Southeastern Region Federa-
tion Weekend at Brevard Music Center was
July 14 and 15, 2007, with Mississippi serving
as the host state. Betty Malone, of Jackson
MacDowell Music Club, graciously manned
the registration table. The goody bags, as-
sembled by Lee Ann Powell, were excep-
tional, even containing a t-shirt for each reg-
istrant!

During the registration time, we heard
several comments from arriving participants
wondering what Mississippi would do to
maintain its reputation for putting on a great
weekend. We had a lot to live up to.

Our theme this year was “Rollin’ down
the river on the Mississippi Queen.” Nauti-
cal decorations were used during the entire
weekend. Beth McAuley, our new South-
eastern Region Vice President, her sister,
Jimmie Walker, and Cecil Fox did a fabulous

and tireless job on the design and execution BREVARD FEDERATION WEEKEND hosts, from left, Jo Miller Orr, Beth McAuley,

of the decorations. The Friday night dinner  Jimmie Walker, Ben Orr, Cecil Fox, Jr., and Betty Malone
was called the “Captain’s Dinner” with Cecil

Fox serving as Captain. He and First Mate
Ben Orr, wearing appropriate nautical head-
gear, greeted arriving “passengers” by hand-
ing them boarding passes and directing them
into the dining room to the sound of the river-
boat’s calliope playing various musical selec-
tions. Each dinner table was graced with a
tall vase full of spectacular cut flowers.

Everyone loved the reception after the
evening’s concert. So much so that we al-
most had to turn out the lights to get them to
leave so we could clean up!

Saturday’s lunch was booked as a “sand-
bar picnic” with a Tom Sawyer theme, com-
plete with table decorations of red-checked
table toppers, straw hats, sunflowers and
bandanas.

For the evening’s banquet, “A Side Trip to
Natchez,” the dining room was transformed
into an elegant candlelight dinner setting
with the Friday night floral decorations being
morphed into beautiful tablescapes by Beth,
Jimmie and Cecil. Jo and Ben provided an
additional touch of elegance with the presen-
tation of a Puccini aria.

This year we didn’t have bathtubs full of
ivy, nor did we have to steal curly willow from
the Kentucky Fried Chicken store’s tree, but
we did have Jimmie Walker’s hotel room full
of flowers and as cold as a refrigerator. I'm
surprised she didn’t get frostbite! We did ATTENDEES at Brevard Federation Weekend, from left, Beth McAuley, Inna Fliks,
miss Ruth Smith’s sunny disposition as well as  Cecil Fox, Jr., Jo Miller Orr

her help with protocol and sorting out seat- / 7 / 7
ing arrangements.

By the time we left, people were saying, ﬂ JJ__J_J ﬂ J—] J‘J o ﬂ 'S_J_J ﬂ ﬂ ﬂ e

“Well, Mississippi lived up to its reputation!”
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Welcome To The new mugic year!

Greetings from your new State Junior Counselor! | am Susan Walker, a pianist and teacher. | currently
teach from my personal studio, 88 Keys Piano Studio in the Byram/Terry area, play at churches and other
programs around the state, and | am counselor for the 88 Keys Piano Club. | hope you share my enthusiasm
and anticipation of a great year as we bring our young people
together to develop and promote the beautiful gift of music.
Thank you, parents and counselors for your help. It is so
important to have the encouragement and support from the
parents and counselors as you, along with the teachers, are the
wind beneath the wings of our students. | will be most happy to
help any of you who have questions or need information about
Junior Clubs. I would like to encourage all interested students to
participate in their local festivals. Notice the Festival dates for
your zone. | am looking forward to MFMC Junior Convention
to be held at Mississippi College in Clinton on April 19, 2008.
Please mark your calendars.

Musically yours, Susan Walker Susan Walker, Junior Counselor

Junjor N¢ ew§

2007 FESTIVAL REPORT DISTRICT IIB
Sixty-eight Junior Clubs participated in the eight Durgty Wiener
Festivals held throughout Mississippi this year. 23" Avenue

There were 1,658 entries in 17 events, with 1,376 Meridian, MS 39305
superiors. DISTRICT IVA
Justin Huff

Entries included: .
. Piano Solo 899 2236 Woodrun Drive

+  Musicianship Theory 345 Ridgeland, MS 39157

«  Hymn Playing 180 DISTRICT IV B

« Violin Solo 82 Kayla Mullen

. . L . 314 Wildwood Boulevard
MFMC will offer each festival district a scholarship
Gt s g . . Jackson, MS 39212

to the Mississippi College Music Camp in 2008.

A big THANK YOU to Mary Jo Dacus, MFMC B'ST.R”'C};X'A/ B Voc
Festival Chairman, District Festival Chairmen, and the SHIE T = O
. . 2115 Beaver Lake Road
volunteers that work with the Festivals. Countless Fulton MS 38843
hours of planning and preparation go into each '
annual festival.

DISTRICT VIC

Meloney Rhodes
2007 MFMC MISSISSIPPI COLLEGE MUSIC CAMP 633 Highway 45 South

SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS Corinth, MS 38834
DISTRICT I MFMC 2007 PIANO DISCOVERIES CAMP
Brian Xu UNIVERSITY OF MISSISSIPPI, OXFORD

Dorothy Claire Glover and Virginia Glover

102 Primrose Lane 2317 East Northside Dri
. ast Northside Drive
Starkville, MS 39759 Jackson, MS 39211

“00000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000000.
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Student/Collegiate
Auditions

MFMC Student/Collegiate Auditions
will be held Saturday, March 1, 2008 in
Reeves Hall at Hinds Community College
in Raymond.

Areas include Men’s Voice, Women’s
Voice, Piano and Instrumental. Deadline
for application is January 15, 2008.

To apply or for further information,
contactJo Miller Orr, Auditions Chairman
atbenorr1310@comcast.net or by phone
gt 662.255.1593.

7 y

CORINTH MUSIC CLUB HOSTS MEETING: Left to right,
Donna Janzen, MFMC Recording Secretary; Dale Cranford,
Corinth Music Club President; Lee Ann Powell, MFMC President;
‘ Josephine Bryan, MFMC Senior Membership Extension and
ELIZABETH PARIS, National Guest Memorial Recognition Chairman; at home of Sherri Shipp
Speaker at 2008 Convention y, \

GRETCHEN E. VAN ROY
CELEBRATE AND ENJOY LIFE WITH MUSIC | “8sic EDUcaTion

JOIN THE $52 CLUB TODAY SCHOLARSHIP
Keep the music alive by joining the $52 Club today! In the amount of $1,000
For only ONE DOLLAR a week you can support Mississippi’s young musicians awarded ANNUALLY
with scholarships, thus ensuring that the next generation will participate, appreciate, to a College Junior
celebrate and enjoy life with music. majoring in Music
Thus far, the following have contributed to the $52 Club for the 2007-2008 MFMC Education
year. DEADLINE FOR
Vicki Avery APPLICATION
Lana and Zuill Bailey APRIL 1

Sarah Flanagan
Donna Janzen
Annette Joe

For information about
this scholarship and

Lydian Music Club other Student/Collegiate

Betty Malone Competitions and

Beth McAuley Awards visit the

Lee Ann Powell National Federation

Send your check for $52, payable to “MFMC” to $52 Club chairman and MFMC of MUSiC_CIUbS
treasurer Cecil Fox Jr., P.O. Box 534, Canton, MS 39046. website

Don’t delay, send your check today! \—_—/‘MW/
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Mississippi Federation of Music Clubs
2007-2009 Calendar of Events

November 1-30, 2007
February 2, 2008

February 16, 2008

February 23, 2008

March 1, 2008
March 1, 2008

March 8, 2008
April 19, 2008

April 25-26, 2008
May 4-11, 2008

June 15 - July 3, 2008
July 6 - July 12, 2008
July 18*-20%, 2008

August 5-11, 2008

June 1-7, 2009

*NOTE DATE CHANGE

American Music Month

District VI A and B Festival, Harrisburg Baptist Church, Tupelo
District VI C Festival, First United Methodist Church, Corinth
District lll Festival

Marsh Hall, University of Southern Mississippi, Hattiesburg

District | Festival

First Baptist Church, Columbus

District Il A Festival

Neshoba Central Elementary School, Philadelphia

District IV B Festival, Aven Hall, Mississippi College, Clinton
Hinds Community College, Raymond

District [IB Festival, Meridian

MFMC Student Auditions, Reeves Hall, Hinds Community College,
Raymond

District IV A Festival, First Baptist Church, Canton
First United Methodist Church, Canton
District V Festival, Delta State University, Cleveland

Junior Division Convention, Mississippi College, Clinton
MFMC State Convention, Belzoni

National Music Week
Theme: “Music... A Sound Foundation for Life”

Brevard Music Camp, Brevard, North Carolina
Mississippi College Music Camp, Clinton

Southeastern Region Federation Weekend
Brevard Music Center, North Carolina

NFMC Fall Session
Renaissance Hotel, Denver, Colorado

NFMC Biennial Convention
Rozen Plaza Hotel, Orlando, Florida



